Wilderness Trails HOA Monthly Board Meeting

7:00 P.M.

June 27, 2012

Friendswood Public Library

Agenda:

General Announcements – Board Members

Architectural Control Committee - Darryl Voss

Deed Restriction Committee – Tracy Wamsley

Maintenance Committee – Jeff & Lisa Norwood

Finance Committee – Pat Garner

Recreation/YOM Committee – Edith Brennan

Pool Management – Bill Cole

Other Topics – Open

Attendees:  Melanie R., Cathi W., Jim G., Pat. G., John Y., Deborah W. C., Darryl V., Tracy W.
General Announcements – Board Members

 Following a motion by Melanie, seconded by Cathi, the May minutes were unanimously approved.

Discussion ensued concerning changing the monthly meeting date to a day other than Wed.  It was decided that this subject would be addressed again after the school year begins.
Architectural Control Committee – Darryl Voss

Darryl reported the following approvals since his last report:

· April – 2 approvals

· May – 4 approvals

· June – 2 approvals thus far

These approvals were for one home with windows and siding and all other approvals were for backyard pools and patios.

Deed Restriction Committee – Tracy Wamsley

Tracy reported that thirteen (13) new letters were sent out in the previous month and eight (8) of the homeowners concerned are now in compliance with deed restrictions.  She also reported sending out two (2) 209 letters for homeowners who failed to respond to first letters.
Maintenance Committee – Jeff & Lisa Norwood

Lisa submitted the following report concerning maintenance activities for the previous month:

· Acare Plumbing came out to the Castlewood Park on June 1st and fixed the water leak. 
· New playground equipment was reviewed by the Board.  The bid from American Parks Company seems the best.  In addition, two (2) benches and a picnic table will be ordered.  Following a motion by Cathi, with a second by Deborah, the Board unanimously approved $17,000 for this neighborhood improvement.
Finance Committee – Pat Garner

Pat reviewed the Profit and Loss Report, comparing the HOA’s current financial situation with that of the previous year.  The increase in dues collection rates continues.  In addition, our expenses are down from last year.  Also, Pat recently received a refund for $866 from the Castlewood project.  In summary, the HOA is in a good financial position at this time.
Recreation/YOM Committee – Edith Brennan


The June YOM award went to the homeowners at 1509 Bayou Oaks.  

Pool Management – Bill Cole 


The Pump #2 was replaced following Board approval on June 26, 2012. 

Other Business

Kim Brooks attended the Board meeting to discuss a neighbor’s complaint concerning her window A/C unit.  Ms. Brooks provided photos of the unit.  After review and discussion, the Board concluded that the unit, which was located in a rear window, was not visible from the street.  Melanie will contact the complainant with the Board’s determination that Ms. Brooks’ A/C unit is not in violation of the HOA deed restrictions.

A motion to adjourn was made by Melanie and seconded by Deborah.  Since the July meeting has been cancelled, the next meeting will be on August 29, 2012 at the library.

